


  

















I’m always amazed that some in the ornamental industry are unaware of programs and organizations that can be of significant benefit to them.  One issue that is very important and not exploited is the programs that teach and train pest management.  I am finding that many commercial growers are not only untrained in pest management but also allow those working for them to manage pests and diseases by the seat of their pants, so to speak.


I think a program that you should all be aware of is CORF.  CORF stands for California Ornamental Research Foundation (see: http://www.corf.org/). 


In 1995, the Kee Kitayama Research Foundation began to manage CORF as an education tool for the ornamental industry.  CORF is managed by a small staff that manages the extensive series of seminars on all aspects of commercial production of ornamentals.  CORF seminars are conducted statewide.


In addition to fine grower education programs, CORF is pleased to offer CORF News.  CORF News is published several times each year focusing on issues relating to growing ornamental crops.  Past topics have included: disease management, insect control, pesticide use, irrigation issues, and weed concerns. 


CORF offers sponsorship opportunities as well as advertising in CORF News.  





In the next issue, I will outline some of the programs available from CORF that can really be of benefit to you.














Things have become more difficult with respect to the eradication of Diaprepes.  An extensive education effort has been put forth by the CDFA (California Department of Food And Agriculture) and Cooperative extension.  One such education effort was to send a postcard to virtually everyone in Southern California with a picture and description of the pest on it.  That has lead to a significant response by the public.  As expected, most of us involved with the project have gotten samples of every kind of bug you can think of, brought to us in everything from envelopes to used Starbucks coffee bottles.  Due to this effort, there have been several more Diaprepes sites found in San Diego, Orange, and Los Angeles Counties.  This makes things more difficult with respect to eradication.  Unfortunately, San Diego now has 7 quarantined areas.  Some of these sites may not be a true infestation, but a single individual that may have
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been moved to the site; however, each site is considered seriously and is under quarantine and scrutiny.  There was an early indication that the pest preferred the coastal climate and may not move inland.  Unfortunately, a significant infestation has been found in Yorba Linda, which is inland Orange County.  


So far, only one nursery has been impacted by quarantine.  Protocols on how the ornamental industry will have to react if they are in a quarantined area or if there is a find at a nursery are in draft form.  An early draft was already presented to representatives of the industry at the San Diego Farm Bureau back in July and comments were presented at that time.  The revised protocols are nearly finished at the CDFA and soon they will be presented to the industry for their comment.  More later.


Tracy Ellis has been working at the UCCE (University of California Cooperative Extension) offices in San Diego for several years, and she now works on the Diaprepes Project under the direction of the CDFA, UC Riverside, and UCCE San Diego.  Tracy has been setting out traps to collect adult beetles as they emerge from the ground under infested trees at one of the quarantined sites in Encinitas.  In addition, she is looking for adult beetles and egg masses on the trees.  


The Pest Exclusion division of the CDFA has requested funding from the state so that they can begin to treat the quarantined areas in an eradication effort.  We should know soon whether or not the state will fund the effort.














Don’t miss these seminars.





Integrated Pest Management Seminar for Retail Nursery Professionals





When: August 10th


Where: The Windmill at Palomar Airport Rd. Carlsbad


More info: Call Scott Parker at 858-694-2184





Horticulture Research & Education Conference 2006 





When: WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 18


Where: PALA CASINO SPA RESORT, 11154 Highway 76, Pala


More info: Go to � HYPERLINK "http://ceorange.ucdavis.edu/hrecs/" ��http://ceorange.ucdavis.edu/hrecs/�





Entomology Conference 2006: Nursery/greenhouse Seminar





 When: Thursday, August 31


Where: PALA CASINO SPA RESORT, 11154 Highway 76, Pala


More info: Contact San Diego CAPCA 760-522-8349, fax 760-751-4260, 





The Secrets to Controlling Whiteflies - Free Community Workshop





When: 19-Aug-06


Where: Rancho San Diego Library, 11555 Via Rancho San Diego, El Cajon, CA 92019


More info: Contact Scott Parker at 858-694-2184





How to Safely Manage Snails & Slugs- Free community workshop





When: 23-Sep-06


Where: Chula Vista Nature Center,1000 Gunpowder Point Drive, Chula Vista


More info: Contact Scott Parker at 858-694-2184

















I know it’s nearing time for poinsettias, and I want you to be aware of any web site that I find that may be of help to you.  Visit the following site:





http://www.sgc-ecms.com/ecms/redirect.cfm?LID=101455&SID=382939
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Don’t miss the 





IPM seminar for retail nursery professionals 





on August 10, 2006 at the Windmill on Palomar Rd. in Carlsbad.  For more information, call Scott Parker at 858-694-2184.














